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School & Community Working Together 

From the desk of Jay Bellar, Superintendent 
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From the desk of Jeff Heimes, High School Principal 

The second semester is off to a great start, and our students and staff even enjoyed a couple of 
snow days.  This year we have had more snow days than years past; therefore, we will be making up 
two days for both students and staff by extending the final day of classes to Tuesday, May 23. 
Semester exams will be given on Monday and Tuesday, May 22 and 23. 

In January our staff had the opportunity to attend a staff development in-service in Norfolk which 
was hosted by ESU 8 and the Norfolk Public Schools.  The day started with a keynote speaker 
followed by breakout sessions for our teachers and administrators to attend.  The keynote speaker 
was George Couros. Here is a link of one of his talks: George Couros.  He can certainly open our 
minds to innovation and change that schools are facing today. 

Speaking of change, in April all of our juniors will be required to take the ACT test as part of their 
state testing requirements.  All Battle Creek juniors will take the test on Wednesday, April 19th in the 
multi-purpose room.  The 7th and 8th graders will continue taking the NeSA tests, which is the same 
as in years past. The Nebraska State Accountability (NeSA) assessment determines whether a 
student has exceeded the standard, meets the standard, or is below the state standard 
academically.  The ACT test will also determine if students exceed, meet, or are below the state 
standards.  At Battle Creek, students who score at the below standard category are required to take 
an additional nine week course the following school year in the subject of their deficiency in order 
to improve their proficiency.  We hope that these interventions will help our students master the 
skills necessary for their future. As parents, we would ask you to encourage your children to 
do their best work and see that they get proper rest and eat a good breakfast on the day of the 
assessment. 

Many of our students are busy participating in one or more extra-curricular activities while 
continuing to keep up with their school work.  The month of March proves to be busy as our winter 
athletic seasons come to an end and our speech team prepares for their final performances.  I am 
very proud of all our students for their participation, and I know the life lessons that they 
experience while participating in high school activities will greatly benefit them in the future.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the parents who attended parent teacher 
conferences this year.  At our first semester PTC in October, we had a total of 89% of our parents 
attend during the course of the two day event.  During the one day, second semester PTC in 
February, we had a total of 78% of our parents attending.  

Finally, I would like to say thank you to our senior class and their parents. Graduation day will be 
here before we know it, so enjoy your time together as a class and finish the school year off with 
great pride and respect to Battle Creek Public Schools.  
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https://youtu.be/kZQKD83rsPw
https://youtu.be/kZQKD83rsPw


 

 

 

 
Battle Creek Elementary: Building Character 

From the desk of Kyle Finke, Elementary Principal 
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Big Changes in our State Assessments 

From the desk of Cyndi Rotter-Hansen, Curriculum/Assessment/Technology Director 
 
As I wrote last year about this time, our students take many standardized assessments: MAPs, NeSA, 
ACT, SAT, NAEP to name a few.  I would like to first discuss the NeSA (state) assessments this month 
as the window for these reading, mathematics, and science assessments is March 23 – May 5, 2017. 
This window includes the alternate tests as well.  The ELA, mathematics, and science tests for 
grades 3-4-5-6-7-8 will be administered in two independent sessions. This year, the students in 
Grades 5-8 will also participate in one (1) Text-Dependent Analysis (TDA) prompt as part of 
NeSA-English Language Arts (ELA). 
 
Beginning with this 2016-2017 school year, students who are in their third year at the high school 
level (juniors/Grade 11) will participate in the college entrance exam (the ACT) to be administered in 
each high school in Nebraska. They will not participate in NeSA testing. This will be given in the 
paper/pencil mode on April 19, 2017.  The makeup date will be May 3rd. 
 
These ACT scores (at no cost to the students) may be reported to colleges, scholarship agencies, or 
other entities as long as accommodations are ACT-approved.  Because of this, the state is 
generously providing schools with ACT Online Preparation (AOP). I enrolled all our juniors in the 
system, and their teachers are taking advantage of this test prep in their classes. Be sure to ask your 
child what he/she thinks of this AOP! 
 
On a day-to-day basis we provide our students with multiple opportunities to learn our curriculum 
in a variety of ways, including access to the skills and content required in the state standards.  It is 
vital that our teachers gather student performance information throughout the school year in order 
to determine whether or not daily instruction is preparing their students to perform well on the 
NeSA & ACT tests.  Because of this, our students in grades 3-8 are provided the opportunity to 
practice in an online test engine called C4L.  You may have heard your children speaking of this 
throughout the year. The system, Check4Learning (C4L), is based upon a state-level item bank of 
locally-developed multiple choice questions in reading, mathematics and science. Participation is 
strictly voluntary and left to the district to decide.  We, of course, chose to participate and are able 
to select items that match the tested indicators and build interim assessments that may be given at 
point of instruction at any time in the year. The purpose of the interim assessments are to 
determine whether or not our students are “on track” with the important skills measured in the 
summative NeSA tests. C4L provides instantaneous results to students and reports to teachers 
about item analysis, individual classroom, building, or district reports. The intent is for our teachers 
to have at their fingertips the data to adjust or change instruction. The system is a powerful tool to 
inform and link the curriculum and instructional process to assessment. 
 
All of this testing tells us “who's excelling and who's struggling; which strategies work, and which 
don't; and where we should direct our limited resources to prepare all students for college and 
careers that require strong writing, critical-thinking, and quantitative skills.”  @LIG Mills, K.H. (2015, 
Feb 18). Why annual state testing matters. %>O=;NCIH 7??EÄ 
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